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Elrick Primary School Newsletter

	Session 2017/18                                   17.11. 2017

	


Dear Parents,

What a busy start to term 2 at Elrick School with school photos, in-service days, Children in Need activities and lots of learning. Class teachers have written newsletters to keep you all informed of learning in the classroom as well as the weekly timetable. These are on the school website and GLOW for you to read.

We were delighted that our P6 and 7 Pupil Voice were invited to the unveiling ceremony of the sculpture at the new hotel, Hampton by Hilton, recently. When they were there they met a few local celebrities as well as an MSP. 

There are a few events happening at Elrick over this term and we have tried to include as many as we can in the diary dates below. Some of these events will be held outside, weather permitting, so please wrap up warm. Please note these are planned days and times but may have to change.

Staffing
· We are delighted to inform you that Mrs Julie Crockford was appointed as Early Years Lead Practioner and joined our early years team last week. She will share the post with Ms Adele Rose and at present Ms Rose will work Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday with Mrs Crockford working on Thursday and Friday. 

· We are sorry to be losing Mrs Shona Collins, one of our pupil support assistants and would like to wish her all the best for the future. We know we will still be seeing her in her volunteering role and as a relief member of the P.S.A team.

Parents

· Our Standard and Quality report along with the school and nursery improvement plan are on the school website for you to read and refer to. We will be working across the whole school community to move forward in these key areas shared in the plan.
· Our Parent Council, consisting of parent reps, has held another meeting to discuss fund raising, communication with families and other agenda items. There are a few events coming up shortly which are being organised by the Parent Council these have been added to the dates in the newsletter. The Parent Council will be looking for helpers, via parent reps, to support upcoming events. Minutes of the most recent meeting will be shared with parents and on the school website.

· One of the priorities we have been working on during the in-service days last week is reporting to parents. As part of our improvement plan we have introduced Seesaw which you will have been shown at your recent meeting with your child’s class teacher. You should have recieved details of how to set up access to Seesaw from your own device. Through this you will see a class blog for your class which will share learning and also your child’s own learning. If you have any problems setting this up, please contact the school.

· Could I remind parents that the school car park is strictly for staff only. Parents should not be parking in the school car park or using the entrance to turn or reverse – this is extremely dangerous. 

· Please support our Wow campaign to increase the number of children walking, cycling or scooting to school. We have made a very positive start and each class are recording our school progress daily. Please remember you can also park and stride from Westdyke leisure centre. This week we were delighted to find out that we were the third highest school in Aberdeenshire for our active journeys to school. Well done to all the families.
· Flu vaccinations have been carried out this week, the nursing team were in school on 21st, 22nd and 23rd  November. If your child missed the immunisation date, please contact your G.P as the nursing team are not returning to school.
Christmas Arrangements

Some of our classes will be sharing their learning through Christmas events. These have been added to the diary dates below. We also have our Christmas Lunch, class parties and the Parent Forum have organised a Christmas/favourite jumper day and disco to raise money for their funds.
Other News

· We are having photovoltaic panels installed onto the roof of the school. This will involve a team being on site for several days, it is planned for the week beginning 4th November. This will involve some scaffolding sited around the school.

· Our book fair was extremely successful with many families visiting the stands. We received the ordered books and these have been given to the pupils.

· Well done to our Pupil Council, now renamed Pupil Voice, for supporting all our families in raising over £1700 for Children in Need. 
· Our Health Group have started Fruity Fridays and are encouraging pupils to make healthy snack choices, they are also recording how the school is succeeding. We would like to encourage all families to choose nut free snacks and packed lunch items.

Dates:

Week beginning 20th November – Road Safety Week

Tuesday 21st, Wednesday 22nd and Thursday 23rd November – flu vaccinations 
Thursday 23rd – P5 trip to Duthie Park

Week beginning 27th November – Book Week

Tuesday 28th November – Rotary Young Speaker (P7)

Tuesday, 28th 3.30-5pm and Thursday 30th 5.30-7pm – Parent sessions on Reading Cloud

Thursday, 30th November – Glee Club masterclass for our members

Friday 1st December- P2 visit to library

Monday 11th December: 2.15pm 2A, ½ of P2 in P1/2 and 3S performance 

Tuesday, 12th December: 9.45am 2A, ½ of P2 in P1/2 and 3S performance
Tuesday, 12th December: 2.15pm 2MS, ½ of P2 in P1/2 and 3CS
Wednesday 13th 6.30pm and Thursday, 14th December 2pm Christmas sing along with P5 and Elrick School choir, all parents invited

Wednesday 13th December- 9.45am 2MS, ½ of P2 in P1/2 and 3 CS, performance
Thursday, 14th December – Primary 7 market, an opportunity for children to purchase a small gift for a parent during the school day. Classes will visit the market during the day.
Friday, 15th December – Christmas Lunch and Wear your Christmas/Favourite Jumper day
Tuesday, 19th December – Nursery and Primary 6 Christmas celebrations 10.45am and 2.20pm (P6 class times to be confirmed, nursery classes usual sessions)
Wednesday, 20th December – Nursery outing to B.A. Stores

Wednesday, 20th December – Parent Forum Christmas Disco (times to be confirmed)

Thursday 21st December – Primary 1 Christmas Celebration at 11am, parents invited

As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 

Yours Sincerely

Andrea Drummond
Head Teacher
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